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BIRCHWOOD/CLEARVIEW
NEIGHBORHOOD NEWS
SEPTEMBER/OCTOBER 2012 EDITION
PUBLISHED BY BIRCHWOOD-CLEARVIEW COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION, INC (BCCA),  P.O. BOX 7, OXON HILL, MD 20745 “A COMMUNITY THAT CARES” --Visit our website: www.neighborhoodlink.com/oxonhill/bccc
NEIGHBORHOOD COMMUNITY MEETING
WEDNESDAY, SEPT. 12, 2012, 7:00 PM
BIRCHWOOD COMMUNITY CENTER.  PLEASE COME OUT TO THE MEETING.
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Maryland’s Department of Parks & Recreation Is Bringing Activities for Senior Citizens to Birchwood Community Center in 2012 – FOR AGES:  55 and OLDER.
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Adult Zumba Gold Seniors
These are 6-week courses- $30 for residents and $36 for nonresidents. This is a standard Zumba class specifically tailored for Seniors.  

Mondays & Wednesdays - 11:00 am - 12 Noon 
Sept.10th – Oct 17th and 

Oct. 29th – Dec 5th 

Senior Strength Training
These are 6-week courses - $30 for residents and $36 for nonresidents. This course is strength training that will require participants to have a set of dumbbells at each class.

Tuesdays & Thursdays, 10 AM – 11 AM  

Sept. 11th - Oct 18th, and  

Oct. 30th – Dec. 6th

For further information, please call 301-567-6033 – TTY 301-203-6030
Part-Time Employment Opportunity for a Birchwood/Clearview Resident:  Maryland‘s Department of Recreation is looking for someone to create and develop a Senior Citizens’ Program in Birchwood/Clearview.  For further information, please contact Sylvia Griffin at 301-839-6719 or sygrifffin@yahoo.com.

	Maryland/Prince Georges’ Energy Assistance Program and Weatherization Assistance Program Are Coming To Birchwood/Clearview.  Apply at Birchwood Community Center for assistance to help eligible families pay home heating bills and/or lower their energy costs:  Wednesday, Sept. 12, 2012, 7:00 pm – 9:00 pm.  Please call 301-909-6300 and 301-883-5491 for detailed information.

	Community Meeting, Wed. Sept. 12, 2012, 7:00 PM. Birchwood Community Center.  Please come to the meeting to learn more about what is happening in your neighborhood. 


Message from BCCA’s President – Sylvia Griffin

Welcome to all Birchwood-Clearview residents from the long hot summer; hope you have enjoyed your summer with great vacations--spending time with family and friends. School is now back in session--so be careful with the extra traffic taking our children to and from school.
As President of the BCCA, I have decided to resign as President to embark on another assignment I feel compelled to do. Serving as your President for the last several years has been a wonderful journey--a journey I will never forget. I would like to express my gratitude to the Birchwood-Clearview residents for the opportunity that was given to me over the last several years as your BCCA President.  My special thanks go to the best past and current Executive Board Officers/Standing Committee Teams on this side of the east coast. I couldn’t have asked for a better group of individuals that work selflessly in making our community better as well as a good place to reside.

Traveling this journey allowed me the opportunity to grow and develop in areas I thought not possible--in sharing my ideas and vision for this community. It also made me much more aware of the importance of community; learning that a community is not just where you reside--but where individuals and families have common history, economic and political interests, raising our children, worshipping and much more. We are a community with much diversity. It is through communities that great leaders are born, nurtured and developed. It has been my prayer that God will touch the hearts of many in this community to get involved and work continuously to improve our community and the surrounding areas--for communities are the engine that pulls the train. You may ask-why should you get involved--I ask why not--because it is strong communities that make things happen. It is through the unity of a community with a vision, that will organize, solve problems, and most of all take responsibility in the direction you want to go.

I would like to leave this encouraging word to all:  Be willing and able to lend an active hand in accomplishing the many community goals and challenges that face us today--no one can do it but you.

 

Again, thank you for allowing me to serve as your President.

Message From BCCA Youth Leader – Jahnea McCoy
Well, summertime is over and it is now time to hit the books once again. I hope everyone enjoyed their summer vacation--maybe you would like to share some of the interesting things that you did over the summer in our BCCA’s newsletter. Well, I would like to give a shout out to Oxon Hill High School student Jamal and Terrance for winning the “Russ Parr” video contest “Giving Drugs a Bad Rap” this summer at the Sports and Learning Complex.  Jamal Washington and Terrance Odom have also written a stage play “Victims Whisper” that is in the making at Oxon Hill High. If you are interested in auditioning for a part, contact Sylvia Griffin @ 301-839-6719.
Nomination for Officers for Birchwood/Clearview Community Association (BCCA)

As you see, Mrs. Griffin is stepping down as BCCA’s President as of September 2012.  We are so very thankful for the many, many accomplishments made under her leadership as BCCA’s President over the past several years, especially in leading us to use updated communication technology, involving our young people in our community affairs, and continuously coordinating with local government officials and other communities in order to obtain resources for our community.  We are also grateful that she is still helping our community and plans to serve on one of the Association’s committees.  THANK YOU SYLVIA FOR A JOB WELL DONE!!

A Nomination Committee is working on nominations for both a BCCA President and a Secretary.  Qualifications for holding any elected office shall be a member in good standing with the Association and at least one year’s residency in Birchwood City at time of assuming office.  All officers shall be elected for a term of two years.  If you are interested in holding either of these positions, please call either Edith King on 301-839-4868 or Harold Webster on 301-839-5439.  Until the election is finalized, BCCA’s Vice President Michelle Ross will serve as President and BCCA’s Publicity Chair, Lucy Hall, will volunteer as Secretary.

NOTICE 

TO ALL NEIGHBORHOOD RESIDENTS 

We need your help and assistance. 

BCCA's Executive Board is working to improve our Community Association and we need your assistance to help develop ways to 

· increase membership in the association, 

· better provide information to residents, 

· get more people involved in volunteering, and

· increase funding. 

In May 2012, BCCA's Executive Board temporarily suspended BCCA's community social activities--until the improvement process is completed. If you have any suggestions for any improvements, please email them to: saphire09@comcast.net 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: 

BCCA Membership Chairperson 

Our dedicated Membership Committee Chair, Brenda Brown, has stepped down. We thank Mrs. Brown for her many, many years of diligent service as the Chair. Her service is going to be truly missed, but we are thankful that she is still serving on our Executive Board.  THANK YOU BRENDA FOR A JOB WELL DONE FOR MANY YEARS!

If any of you would like to work with membership, please email saphire09@comcast.net or come to the Sept meeting. 

Newsletter Couriers Needed 

Newsletter deliverers are needed for all streets to serve as back-up couriers for the regular couriers. If you would like to serve as a back-up courier for a street or some of blocks on a street, please email luchal@msn.com or come to the Sept meeting. 
	BCCA eAlert!  Keeping You Informed—one of BCCA’s improvements.
BCCA’s Legislative Chair, Donna Joyner, is using social media technology to help update neighborhood residents in a quick manner.  She has created  BCCA eAlert Notification System, a system for notifying you by email about events or actions affecting our neighborhood, including events that benefit our neighborhood and other actions, including crime.  She is in the process of collecting residents’ emails.  Please provide her your email by emailing it to dyjoyner2@msn.com.
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VOTER REGISTRATION

According to Maryland’s State Board of Elections, Maryland residents who are not registered voters have until October 16, 2012, to register in order to vote in the upcoming Presidential Election. For more information, please contact the Board of Elections by calling 410-269-2840 or Toll Free 800-222-8683. 

Neighborhood Watch Program
Unity Walk Friday, September 7, 2012, 6:00 PM, organized By Prince George’s Police Department District IV, DC’s Metropolitan Police Department 7th District, and a host of PG and DC nonprofit organizations, to show cooperation between the District of Columbia and Prince George’s County as we ban together to fight crime in and around our communities. -- Route:  Participants will depart from United Medical Center, 1310 Southern Avenue, SE ▪ Washington, DC, and walk down Southern Avenue ending at Eastover Shopping Center located at 5200 Indianhead Highway, Oxon Hill, MD, where there will be activities for our youth and local public officials and police officers will fellowship with community residents.  Contact Sgt. Moss on 240-695-7479.
Prince George’s County Transforming Neighborhoods Initiative 

County Executive, Rushern Baker, has established a Transforming Neighborhoods Initiative (TNI) to improve and uplift six neighborhoods in Prince George’s County—one of which is Glassmanor/Oxon Hill, which includes Birchwood/Clearview.  The TNI team (led by Barry Stanton – 301-952-4729) meets in various communities to obtain residents’ concerns and has a goal of responding/resolving them in 30 days.  The team met at the Birchwood Community Center on August 1, 2012, where residents provided numerous concerns ranging from the need for youth and senior activities in our community to the storm water drain-off problem on Galloway Drive.  The team’s next scheduled meeting is Wednesday, September 26, 2012, 7:00 PM-9:00 PM at Barnaby Manor Elementary School - 2411 Owens Road - Oxon Hill, MD 20745.

  The TNI team also provided information on a new county service initiative:
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Prince George's County New "County Click" Citizen Service Requests on Web (2012). 

Prince Georges County has activated a new web site called "County Click" for citizens to request county information and services. 

Go to http://J.mp/pg-county-click and click on any one of a list of services.

BCCA  MEMBERSHIP  CAMPAIGN

NEW MEMBERSHIP YEAR FOR OUR COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION BEGINS NOW:  (SEPTEMBER 2012 TO AUGUST 2013).  THANK YOU TO THE RESIDENTS WHO JOIN THE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION EVERY YEAR.  YOUR SUPPORT IS GREATLY APPRECIATED AND NEEDED.  We need your ideas on how to increase membership.

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
DETACHABLE MEMBERSHIP FORM – NEW MEMBERSHIP YEAR (Sept 2012 to Aug 2013) Please join the BCCA by completing this form and enclosing your annual membership fee of $20.00 per household.   Please make your check payable to BCCA and mail to P.O. Box 7, Oxon Hill, MD. 20745-0007, and include the following information:

DATE______________________________________________________________________________

RESIDENT’S NAME (s) _______________________________________________________________

ADDRESS: __________________________________________________________________________

PHONE NUMBER___________________________________________________________________________________________

EMAIL______________________________________________________________________________________________

Membership Dues$______________, 
Donation for Scholarship$_________, 
General Donation$________________ 
Total Amount Enclosed$_______________
Please check which committee/area you would like to volunteer a little of your time:

	____Membership
	____Public Affairs
	____Ways & Means
	____Recreation/Parks & Planning

	____Legislation
	____Beautification
	____Community Service
	____Education/Scholarship

	____Hospitality
	____Technology
	____Publicity/Newsletter
	____Sponsored Activities

	____Neighborhood Watch Program                                  _____Youth Activities                           ___Other areas (Please Specify)


Please provide your comments on how to improve our community association, membership, the newsletter and any other area. ____________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Printing by Harris Printing Service (specializing in printing flyers, books, business cards, forms, letterhead, newsletters,, etc..) – 5610 Galloway Drive, Oxon Hill, MD. 20745.  Telephone 301 567-1929.
